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PLAN AMENDMENT 2023-III-3UP  
STAFF REPORT ADDENDUM 

December 20, 2023 
 
 

BACKGROUND  
 

This addendum supplements the staff report for Plan Amendment 2023-III-3UP 
published on November 30, 2023, and corrects a reference to Airport Noise Contour policy on 
page 9 of the staff report. At the Planning Commission public hearing on December 14, 2023, 
the Planning Commission moved to support the staff recommendation with the additional 
clarification to be made to the staff report regarding mitigation for interior noise as well 
indicating that the concurrent rezoning application be reviewed in accordance with the Airport 
Noise Policy. The original staff report published on November 30, 2023, can be found at the 
following link:  
 
Staff Report for SSPA 2023-III-3UP (Agape House)  
 
 
REVISION 
 
This document revises and corrects the Airport Noise section found on page 9 of Staff Report  
SSPA 2023-III-3UP, dated November 30, 2023, to correct reference to policy regarding 
structural mitigation for interior noise levels, which should be reduced to DNL 45 dBA or lower. 
Text to be added is shown as underlined and text to be deleted is shown with a strikethrough.  
 
 
“As recommended by Objective 4 of the Environment element of the Policy Plan, residential 
development should not occur in areas with a projected noise level above DNL 65 dBA. 
Residential uses in areas with noise levels between DNL 60 and 65 dBA will require structural 
mitigation, and interior noise within residential units should be reduced to DNL 60 45 dBA or 
lower.” 
 
 

 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/sites/planning-development/files/assets/documents/compplanamend/agape-house/2023-iii-3up-staff-report.pdf

	Cover Page
	PLAN AMENDMENT 2023-III-3UP STAFF REPORT ADDENDUM
	BACKGROUND
	REVISION



